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SPECIAL NOTICE 
Lead Pipe Testing 

New regulations from 
California Department 
of Drinking Water 
require all water 
agencies to inspect for 
lead pipe. In the coming 
months, CVPCSD will 
be conducting this 
important testing to 
verify the absence of 
lead on both the street 
side and homeowner’s 
side of the meter. 
Homeowners must 
replace lead pipe 
discovered on their 
properties.  For more 
information, visit our 
website. 

  

Continued Call for Water 
Conservation 

New issues have arisen in the water supply network, 
and customers of the Placer County Water Agency and 
the Nevada Irrigation District will need to practice their 
water conservation into 2025. Since our plant receives 
its untreated raw water from PCWA, that means 
conservation in Christian Valley Park, as well. 
 
The two water agencies, PCWA and NID, said that 
while work continues to progress along two PG&E 
pipelines that were damaged from winter storms, a new 
problem occurred at Lake Spaulding. 
 
As operators of one of the Spaulding powerhouses 
turned on the generator for testing, unforeseen 
mechanical failures occurred that created a major delay 
in the return of regular water flows along the system. 
 
PG&E now estimates that with the additional repairs 
needed at Lake Spaulding, along with the continued 
work required on the Drum Canal, the earliest they 
expect water services to return to normal is summer 
2025. 
 
As the water demand from the reservoir continues to be 
far higher than the amount of water flowing in, we ask 
that everyone continue doing their best to conserve 
water where they can. 
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Fire Code and Burn Day Adherence 
With autumn comes burning, and with burning comes a need to provide 

information on how to conduct legal outdoor burns. 

 

Burning is only allowed on "permissive-burn days," regardless of whether it 

requires an APCD Burn Permit or not. Those wishing to burn must call 530-889-

6868 or check the online burn day information each day to obtain the "Burn Day 

and No-Burn Day" information prior to igniting an outdoor fire. The "No-Burn" 

status is called either as a result of poor air quality conditions or due to hazardous 

fire conditions. 

 

Get more information about residential burning at:  

https://www.placer.ca.gov/1677/Residential-Burning 

 

See whether today is a burn day at: 

https://burnpermit.fire.ca.gov/current-burn-status/ 

 

Drive Safely 
Christian Valley Park, CSD, is a residential area and the speed limit for residential 

areas is 25 mph. California Vehicle Code Section 22358.3 establishes the 25 mph 

speed limit in residential areas in California. This section states that the 25 mph 

speed limit is a prima facie speed limit in residential areas, business districts, and 

public parks. 

Call for Candidates 
Residents of Christian Valley Park interested in joining the Board may contact the 

District at support@christianvalley.org. Please include a letter of intent. Residents 

may also call (530)878-8050 for more information. 

The Christian Valley Park, CSD, Board of Directors schedule to meet on the second 

Tuesday of each month at 7:00 p.m. in the California Conservation Corps Administration 

Building, 3710 Christian Valley Rd. All residents of the District are welcome to attend in 

person or via Zoom. An updated agenda can be found at ChristianValley.org. 


